
March 30, 2019 

  
Dear Senators Prozanski, Thatcher, Bentz, Fagan, Gesler, Linticum and Manning Jr.: 
  
Re:  Senate Bill 978-1 Amendments; Sections 1-3 

  
I oppose Senate Bill 978-1 amendments and I am requesting that you encourage a no vote for 
the following reasons: 
  
We are, first of all, citizens of the United States of America and the Constitution of the United 
States follows us where ever we may go, including the federal Constitution’s Second 
Amendment. 
  
Those of us who reside within Oregon’s borders are residents of the State of Oregon and 
Oregon’s Constitution Article 1 Bill of Rights, Section 27 clearly states “The people shall have 
the right to bear arms for the defence [sic] of themselves, and the State…” 

  
Throughout federal and Oregon State statutes, a person age 18 and older is defined as an 
adult.  Persons under the age of 18 are defined as a minor. 
  
Sections 1 through 3 will allow arbitrary discrimination to deny or severely restrict legal adults 
in the age group of 18 through 20 of their federal and state constitutional rights, not because of 
their character, criminal history, mental health or illicit drug use, but simply because of their 
age. 
  
The vast majority of that age group are responsible residents of Oregon.  Are we at that point in 
history when our government wants to punish the many because of the one?   
  
I find it irresponsibly unethical and alarming that an 18-20 year old adult can serve his or her 
country in the military and sent overseas to kill people or die, yet has his or her right to own a 
firearm is either denied or severely restricted. 
  
That, in itself, is morally incomprehensible. 
  
If Oregon is going to treat the age group of 18-20 year olds as children (“minors”), then why are 
we letting them join the military?  After all, sending children to war would be considered 
reprehensible in any civilized society.   
  
If the age group of 18-20 year olds are so irresponsible then why are we allowing them to vote, 
let alone drive?  Fatal car accidents are the number one killer of teenagers.  If “we can just save 
one life” is the mantra of the day then perhaps we should consider increasing the age for a 
driver’s license.  And increase the voting age to 21 as well. 
  



Unfortunately, nothing can be done about handgun purchases for that age group because of 
the federal Gun Control Act of 1968.  However, the criminally inclined have no problem 
circumventing that law.  
  
There are other issues I am concerned about regarding the amendments to SB 978 of which I 
will address later.  For now, the proposed amendments to SB 978 should be removed.  Too 
many of them are seriously flawed, morally and ethically. 
  
  
Michael Getty 

119 South K 

Lakeview, OR 97630 

 

 

Michael Getty 

gettym6@gmail.com 

 

mailto:gettym6@gmail.com







